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M E M O R A N D U M  
 
To: Shaveta Sharma 

<Shaveta.Sharma@countyofnapa.org> 
Planning, Building and Environmental 
Services Department 

From: Paul Wilkinson, Associate Engineer 
Public Works 

    Date: May 13, 2014 Re: P13-00140 – Castellucci Family Winery 
 
 I completed the initial review of the revised Traffic Impact Report for the Proposed Castellucci 
Family Winery along Zinfandel Lane and Silverado Trail.  The report addresses the issues that arose 
from the public comment. 
 

1. The discussion regarding the placement of the entrance to the winery along Silverado Trail 
instead of along Zinfandel Lane indicates that there are several potential safety issues with 
regards to the placement along Silverado Trail that are lessened to some extent if the entrance is 
placed alongside Zinfandel Lane.  Staff agrees with the assessment. 

2. The report indicates that the prevailing speed along Zinfandel Lane between Silverado Trail 
and the Napa River Bridge is approximately 40 mph.  County staff conducted an independent 
speed survey of the area and concurs with the assessment presented by the applicant’s traffic 
engineer.  County traffic engineering staff will prepare a resolution lowering the existing speed 
limit along that stretch of road and will investigate the possibility of placing additional advisory 
signing for the bridge crossing. 

3. County Staff had determined that the left turn pocket as designed will conform to County 
design standards. 

4.  A search of accident records by County staff indicate that the accident rate along Zinfandel 
Lane is below the State-wide accident rate for similar facilities.   
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